Dear colleagues / hamjambo / habari zenu, We are reflecting with pleasure and satisfaction on our conference of November 2018 in Dodoma. We are looking forward to see you all again on November 9th and 10th 2019 in Moshi. This years theme will be "vulnerability and resilience". Like in previous years, there will be space for other topics and or lectures. We would also like to allocate more time in the program for workshops, to allow for more interaction between colleagues from different backgrounds. Please feel yourself encouraged and supported by us to send in a proposal for a workshop. Sending in a proposal for a workshop and a lecture as well is also allowed. If you have ideas, special wishes, urgent topics that need attention in the Tanzanian context, please let us know as soon as possible. This will help us to contact professionals with special interest or knowledge in that topic. The deadline for all abstract is September 1st With kind and warm regards, Afra van der Markt, Marieke Groot-Zevert (Scientific Committee),

Alexander Snijdewind (Organizing Comittee) and

Rolf Schwarz (Advisor).